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                           Gwendolyn Mahon, M.Sc., Ph.D. 
    Provost and Senior Vice President 

For Academic Affairs 
 

Biddeford Campus 
11 Hills Beach Rd 

Biddeford ME  04005 
207-602-2678 

 
Portland Campus 
716 Stevens Ave 

                  Portland ME 04103 
January 25, 2023 
 
University of New England  
University Assessment Committee (UAC) 
c/o Jennifer Mandel, Ph.D. 
 
Re: Response to the 2021-2022 University Assessment Report 
 
Dear Dr. Mandel, 
 
The purpose of this correspondence is to provide a formal response to the UAC Report on the  
Status of Assessment and Quality of Educational Effectiveness at the University of New England 
(UNE) for academic year 2021-2022. The UAC’s findings were delivered to a well-attended 
University wide meeting on November 15, 2022, which included a robust discussion between the 
university community and committee members. It is clear from the report, and from the strong 
engagement with findings of the report and recommendations of the committee at the University 
wide meeting, that the culture and practice of assessment is well embedded at UNE. 
 
The 2021-2022 assessment report is comprehensive and well-constructed. It is clear there is 
strong ongoing engagement of academic and co-curricular divisions in reporting assessment of 
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Recommendation 2. Offer more assessment-related professional development opportunities to 
the university community. I support this recommendation and commend CETL and the UAC for 
their successful efforts this past year in increasing professional development offerings across the 
University in this area and encourage that to continue this academic year. 

Recommendation 3. Add more resources to the UAC’s assessment resources web page for 
academic and co- curricular areas to assist with enhancing data collection and analysis 
approaches, including a resource on establishing student learning outcomes’ benchmarks. I 
agree with this recommendation. Additional resources available in an easily accessible location 
should enhance the assessment process across the University. 

Recommendation 4. Explore either adopting alternative methods co-curricular areas can use to 


